Town of Sweden
Selectmen’s Meeting
March 22, 2011 6:00 PM

Attendance- C. Wayne Miller, Alberta Ridlon, Kristin Venza, Diana J. Curtis, John Clifford, James Willey.
Meeting called to order with Salute to Flag.

Road Reports: John Clifford, road commissioner has reported that he has cleared the pine tree off Black
Mountain Rd.

The issue of barricades falling over was discussed as well as the possibility of gates for Black Mountain Rd, Lee
Gray Rd and Trull Brook Rd.

Discussed ideas for filling in potholes in the roads. John Clifford suggested mixing stone dust and sand to fill

the holes on Plummer School Rd and Webber Pond Rd. We will try sand if it is available.

Fema Money- Wayne Miller has reported that news of the Hazard Mitigation Grant may be available at the end
of April or the beginning of May. Wayne continues to follow this closely.

Finance: The warrant was signed to pay bills. The board of selectmen is in possession of the auditors report.
Old Business: Town office lines, Wayne Miller continues to follow up with Scott Valley and Wolfgang Duve.

High speed internet survey. Oxford County Economic Development has been contacted by Wayne Miller and
will set up a meeting with the director, Linda Witcomb.

Chief Willey and Deputy Chief Stowell received 12 cases of water from Poland Spring as a donation and split
them between the fire station and the town office.

Wayne Miller will be accompanying Frank Robey of Stoneham and the Maine Forest Service on a helicopter
flight to do an aerial survey of the town.

New Business: Appointment of Eric Gulbrandson of Lovell as Code Enforcement Officer. Alberta Ridlon,
Town Clerk, swore in Mr. Gulbrandsen. All three selectmen signed.

Mr. Gulbrandsen will be taking test for plumbing inspection and building code training on Monday, March 28.

Access roads were discussed. Units become a named entry. They can use the same driveway now becomes a
named entry. This does not require a new entrance on the state road.

Appointed C. Wayne Miller as constable.
Appointed C. Wayne Miller as EMA director.

Prentiss T. Kimball has been appointed as plumbing inspector.

Meryl Molloy has been appointed as Animal control officer.



March 8" minutes-moved as read. Wayne moved to approved-Seconded by Alberta. Voted and approved.
Mail-Opened and sorted.

Other: Town report will now be 5.5” X 8.5” instead of 8.25” X 11”. This will save the town estimated $412.00
in printing costs. Motion was made and seconded to approve this change. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 PM



